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Happy Holidays to all!  
 
Due to a hectic work schedule, there will be no Cockpit Corner this month. Look for the return of our 
Fearless Leader’s musings in the January 2019 edition of ‘Whirlwind’. 
 
A couple of reminders are in order though. The 2019 BFMS officer elections will take place at the next 
meeting on Saturday December 8th, 2018 at P.J. Whelihan’s Pub (Platz’s) at 12:00 noon. Nominations 
were made at the November meeting for all incumbent officers to remain at their posts for [at least] 
another year.  
 
The annual membership dues for 2019 are due. Scott Voth will be collecting dues until January 31, 2019. 
You can pay at the next meeting, or you can mail a check to: 

 
Scott Voth (BFMS) 

P.O. Box 74, Palmerton, PA 18071. 
 
Dues are still $35.00 for the year. Family membership is 35+12 or $47. A bargain to be sure. 
 
The BFMS Officers would like to send their sincerest wishes to all members and their families for a very 
merry Christmas and a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Any questions or comments 
should be directed to 

Scott King at: 
skyking@ptd.net 

The next meeting of the 
BFMS will be at : 

P.J. Whelihan’s (Platz’s) 
Saturday, December 8th         

at Noon 


